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Dear Members, 

 

Before committing resources and funds to the proposed 2022 PAHR event, the committee are 
hoping to get some sort of an idea and feedback from members as to their willingness to physi-
cally support this event on the day.    
 
We appreciate that we are still a few, (short), months away from the actual event, and we still 
have many factors to consider, (especially in these uncertain times of travel restrictions & the 
like), but the ongoing planning for one of, (if not the best public car shows in Victoria), is a year 
long process. 
 
The success we have had since it’s inception has been honed over the years by many dedicated 
committees and members to the point where it could almost run itself—’almost’.   That ‘almost’ 
part is the most important part, ‘feet on the ground’.   An event of this magnitude cannot pro-
ceed without the direct support from members.  
 
We would greatly appreciate it if you could contact me via phone or e-mail to indicate your abil-
ity and willingness to provide that support. 
 
Thank you in advance for your input 
 
Regards 
 
Alan Martin 
E-Mail events@mradmc.com.au 
Mobile:- 0402 708 408 

Important Flash 
News from the  
Secretary, 

Page 8 
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Macedon Ranges & District Motor Club Inc. 

www.mradmc.com.au 

Clubrooms: 10 Webb Crescent, New Gisborne                                                              Correspondence:  PO Box 84 Gisborne 3437 

Phone:  See below 

( please contact one of the committee listed Below) 

President:    Adam Furniss 
  0404 034 841 
  president@mradmc.com.au 

 
 

Vice President:  Alan Martin 
  0402 708 408 
  vicepresident@mradmc.com.au 

 
 

Secretary:    Graham Williams 
  0419 393 023 
  secretary@mradmc.com.au 

 
 

Treasurer:    Drew Jessop  OAM      
  0412 085 624 
  treasurer@mradmc.com.au 

 
 

Membership: Michael Camilleri 
  0432 718 250 
  membership@mradmc.com.au 

 
 
 

Head Scrutineer: Brian Jayasingha 
  9330 3331 B.H. Mon-Fri 
 
 

Rally Director:  Clara Tine 
  0425 733 404  
  rallydirector@mradmc.com.au 

 
 

Sales:   Lina Bragato 
  0432 583 098 
  sales@mradmc.com.au 
 
 

Club Objective:  To encourage the restoration, preservation and operation of motorised vehicles. 

Meetings:   Normally the first Wednesday of every month (except Jan) at 8pm, ( Or, could be a Zoom meeting during 
   lockdowns or when there are rules in place regarding social distancing). 
 
Disclaimer:  The opinions and ideas expressed in this magazine are not necessarily those of the club or the committee.  
    All care, but no responsibility can be taken for the accuracy of submissions. 
 

Welfare/ Grievance: Alec Mead OAM 
  0418 566 384 
  wellbeing@mradmc.com.au 

 
 

AOMC Delegates: 
• Robert Green    0408 532 603 

• Don MacGregor 
 
 

Mid-Week Run Committee: 
  0427 804 803 
  blackkatnoir@gmail.com 

 
 

Property Officer:      Joe Mediero 
  0432 810 202 
 

 
Webmaster:       Sarah Furniss 
  webmaster@mradmc.com.au 

 
 

Catering:  Clara Tine 
 
 

Librarian:  Alec Mead OAM 
  Librarian@mradmc.com.au 

 

Liquor  
License Nominee:      Trevor Elliott 
 

Raffle Co-Ordinator:     Yvette Brandi 
 

Editor:        Position Vacant 
  0418 566 384 
  editor@mradmc.com.au 
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So, what were the names of all those stars in 

the 50th CBS Anniversary photo, (apart from 

Lassie)?   Of the 113, how many did you get?    

Answers on Page 12 & 13   

 

 

And now, for something completely different:- 
Http://www.vatican.va/various/cappelle/sistina_vr/index.html 

Put this link into your web browser & wait for the pictures to load.   Move your mouse around, ‘SLOWLY’ & you 
will get a a very interesting, full, unhindered virtual tour of the Sistine Chapel.   You can zoom in & out on every 

aspect of this masterpiece, walls, floor, ceiling, but do it, ‘slowly’.—Enjoy 

To say we are currently living in trying times, is somewhat of an understatement.   ‘Everyone’ 
has & is being affected by the Corona Virus 19 Pandemic, either directly or indirectly, & sadly 
whether we like it or not, ‘life’ as we knew it has changed & we need to, ‘adapt’ to the ‘new’ nor-
mal, (whatever that may turn out to be)    
 
The MRADMC in no way shape or form makes judgements on members personal choices in rela-
tion to whether they have been vaccinated or not, because that is exactly that—’your personal 
choice’, however, the club, like any other registered organisation has to answer to various Gov-
ernment agencies which means abiding my rules that some, (because of their personal choice), 
‘may’ disagree with. 
 
This obviously creates a dilemma where, as a social club, we are trying to keep our members 
happy, create a family orientated atmosphere & provide services to ‘all’ our members with as 
little fuss, (to them), as possible, but the powers to be insist we must follow certain criteria & 
rules.   
 
Just as an example, the, ‘supper’ provided each meeting night will change dramatically.   No long-
er will a table laden with goodies be wheeled out to the centre of the club rooms.   If we wish 
to continue to provide this service to our members, (& we do), ‘all’ distribution of foodstuffs 
must be, ‘controlled’.    Members will be required to line up, (social distancing), be given an indi-
vidual disposable plate & napkin, & supper will be served by someone who has been trained in 
Covid safe, food handling & cleaning techniques.     
 
We may have to train some members to become, ‘Covid Marshalls’, there may come a time when 
we may have to ask members, ‘have you been vaccinated’, and or, ‘do you have proof of vaccina-
tion’, (there are already restrictions on numbers we can ‘safely’ have gathered at any one time), 
& the list goes on.   This is one of those rare times where the committee has no alternative but 
to comply, but ‘I’ would like to see all club members involved in the, ‘how’ do we comply.   How do 
we allow access to all club members, those that are vaxed, & those that are not vaxed? 
 
So, if any member has some ideas on how we can implement a way to include all members at 
gatherings, & be able to comply with Covid safety requirements, please, send your thoughts to 
the wellbeing Officer, (Alec), who will collate all the responses & hopefully come up with a solu-
tion that suits everyone. 
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       Welcome to the November Motor Mouth. 

This is my last report with the current committee.    I would like to take this opportunity to thank all 

those who I have worked with me over the past year to keep this great club running.     It has been a 

team effort, doesn’t matter whether you were in a committee position, writing articles for Motor 

Mouth or contributing your time in running or participating in an event. 

This year’s AGM is scheduled for the 10th of November, and some changes will happen with people 

stepping down.     

The meeting will be at the clubrooms with invitations being sent out for a small group only to attend 

in line with current restrictions.    We are only able to host 20 people on this date inside.  

Members who are unable to attend will be able to participate through a Zoom link.    We need as many 

as possible to log in to validate the election process.    Please look out for the email. 

We are looking for a Vice President, Secretary, Editor and Events Coordinator as well as other minor 

roles.    If you have ever thought of joining the committee, now is the time to take on a position. 

The October Zoom meeting was attended by approximately 17 attendees.    Those who joined it was 

nice to catch up and chat after the general meeting requirement.    Like all of you we are all keenly 

waiting on the next instalments of the road out of lock down, so we can plan to catch up and get out 

and drive together.  

Sunday 31 October Coffee and Cars will be the first event that metro Melbourne can attend, looking 

forward to getting the car out and catching up for a social morning.    

MRADMC has QR code, in the clubroom entrance.    Please ensure you always check in when attending 

the clubroom or write your details on the forms provided in the foyer if you don’t have a smart phone.  

We are a licenced venue we have a liquor licence so we must abide by the guidelines including vaccina-

tions. (See Editorial). 

Thankyou for your understanding      

See you on the road.  

Adam  
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Hello Members, 
 
Finally I d̀o' have something to report, (although it's not particularly exciting).   Of course we are still in a bit of a 
holding pattern regarding the PAHR 22 event and clearly we are relying on the decisions made by several outside 
parties before we can lock anything in that involves any sort of financial commitment. 
 
Graham has been contacted by at least one major sponsor enquiring as to whether the event is proceeding in 2022.   
We have advised them that the club ìs' committed to running the event in, s̀ome' form, should regulations permit. 
 
Currently, the committee has recommended the following:- 
 
 November has been pencilled in for when a final call can be made on whether we launch into full planning 
 mode and engage all the stakeholders. 
 
 Firstly, we need to engage with the members to gauge their willingness to support the event on the day.    If 
we do not have enough members prepared to work on the day, (& set up day), due to concerns about  their 
own health and safety, then we will need to explore other options. 
 
The front cover of this months MM explains in a little more detail; and dedicated to a request for feedback and ad-
vice on availability from all members. 
 
The club will have a great number of things to consider should the event proceed, such as:- 
 
 We may need to pre-sell tickets 
  
 Contact tracing on the day 
 
 Vaccination compliance checks 
 
 Contact controls 
 
 Public liability concerns 
 
 Insurance cover re Covid exposure 
 
 Commitment from stakeholders, ie sponsors etc 
 
 Availability of the Hanging Rock Reserve on the day 
 
To name just a few. 
 
Please feel free to contact me via e-mail or by phone if you want to chat about any of the above, (or anything at 
all). 
 
Regards 
 

Alan Martin 
events@mradmc.com.au 
0402 708 408 
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   MACEDON RANGES AND DISTRICT MOTOR CLUB 
General Meeting 6th October 2021 

 
The President called the meeting to order at 8:00  pm (a short delay to advertised time) 
 
Adam welcomed everyone to the Zoom meeting for the night  
 
Approximately 18 members were present a number of connections. 
 
Apologies: - Several email apologies  
 
New Members/Visitors:-  There were no guests at the meeting this evening joining in with Friends online. 
 
Minutes of Previous General Meeting:- The Chairman asked if everyone had read the minutes of the last General 
Meeting as distributed in MotorMouth.    Moved Alec Mead and seconded John Parniss “that the minutes be ac-
cepted” - Passed. 
 
Business Arising:- Nil 
 
Executive Reports 
 
President’s Report:- Adam welcomed those present its spring – we can dream about a cruise.  Good last meeting 
and then a catch up and chat.  Need to keep adhering to the rules.  Had a quick exec meeting after the last Gen-
eral Meeting.   Club still split between Metro and Regional and get back to the clubrooms.   2022 looks like being 
a big year as clubs try and catch up.   Adam mentioned that we are a social club and asked members to keep in 
touch with others.   AGM November 10th – nomination forms due to be distributed shortly. 
 
Vice President’s Report:- Alan having difficulty getting speakers to attend via Zoom. Looking forward to being back 
in the clubrooms.  The incoming VP will need to work on this – Alan will assist. 
 
Secretary’s Report:-  
 
 Incoming  . magazines held for distribution 
 Outgoing  . Vic Roads re signatories  
    . General admin activities 
Confirmed that the AGM date had been published  - 10th November via Zoom.     
 
Membership Officer’s Report:- Michael thanked everyone for attending tonight – several enquiries over the last 
month and over 50% have signed up and are happy with the club’s requirements around activity. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:- Drew provided an overview of the current payments for the last period totalling just over 
$2450.64. This included all the insurance renewals  A copy of the payments were available for review if required 
by members – contact Drew direct for details. Have a solid bank account. Paperwork with the auditors for the 
AGM.   Moved by  Drew Jessop  Seconded  Alec Mead   “that the bills continue to be paid” CARRIED . 
 
General Reports 
 
Welfare Officer’s Report:- Alec keeping in touch with members as best as can be accommodated 
 
Librarian’s Report:- Alec reported that he had not been able to attend the clubhouse, so had nothing to report.  
 
Editor’s Report:- Alec asked members to just keep the articles coming. 
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Rally Director Report:- Clara had little to report due to restrictions in place– no where we can go or collaborate.  
Not going forward for next year in any role.   Also said catering will need a new approach as well. 
 
Mid-Week Run Co-Ordinators Report: - Robbie reported that it was good to see a few members on the last run 
in Lancefield.   Looking forward to keep having runs.  Good to see Peter and Pam on the day. 
 
Licensee Report: - Trevor reported that there was nothing he could report on given we had been locked out for 
months.    Alec mentioned it may be a good time to look to extend the ‘Red Line’ to the outside area as part of 
Covid. 
 
Picnic at Hanging Rock:- Alan confirmed that we would run the event the next year assuming we can get ap-
proval by mid November re covid rules, facilities, sponsors etc.    Alan to put out a membership survey re pre-
paredness to be involved.   Hoping to have meeting hopefully in October potentially by Zoom. 
 
AOMC:- Robbie confirmed the Vic Roads signatories had been a challenge.  Some amendments on Vic Roads 
rules and will update in the next few meetings.   Robbie commended the cub member for having built and 
maintained a healthy bank balance where as many other community groups including footy clubs had folded.  
Some discussions around the recent CPS changes – very minor.  The 25 year rule was retained. 
 
General Business: 
 
John asked about food handling etc to support a Movie Night – and should we delay until the new year.  Execu-
tive was prepared to ‘buy in’ catering to ensure we adhere to all the rules etc. Look to perhaps an outside Mov-
ie Night. 
 
Robbie mentioned that while we were in a solid financial position we should look in our local communities to 
see what we can do to support them and avoid more going under. 
 
Drew mentioned on a light hearted note that the top selling car in Australia was the Toyota Hilux followed by 
the Ford Ranger.   
 
Drew also mentioned that regional mid week runs were a positive thing and should be encouraged. 
 
Members needing CPS paperwork signed to contact the Secretary for arrangements. 
  
Members present then had a general chat online before participants started to drop off the Zoom for the even-
ing. 
 
There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9:15pm and requested members 
to pack away their lounge chairs and enjoy the rest of their evening at home 
 
Graham Williams 
Secretary. 
 
Next Meeting – 10th November  – at the Clubrooms or via Zoom  depending on restrictions  
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Hi  EDITOR 

 

So we have new State Government guidelines for activities and while its not quite back to the 'Normal' of 

2019 there is an end in sight to some restrictions 

 

Events are starting to be lined up so get out the diary and start booking dates.   The Spring weather is still 

ʘ"ȉĜ"bŴ± ȡƶ |ƶƖ̃Ⱥ íƶȉô±Ⱥ Ⱥƶ ȉɔô ɔǺ 

 

We ask that you book in Sunday 19th December  for the club's 2021 Christmas activity - we have not 

Ŵ"Ɩ|±| ƶƖ ±ʬ"lȺŴʲ ̂ʞĊ"Ⱥ "Ɩ| ʞĊ±ȉ±̃ "ȡ ʲ±Ⱥ bɔȺ ȺĊ± lƶƌƌĜȺȺ±± ʞ"ƖȺ±| Ⱥƶ ŴƶlŦ ĜƖ " |"Ⱥ± "ȡ ȡƶƌ±ȺĊĜƖô Ⱥƶ 

look forward to.  

 

Couple of general reminders to everyone  - there are still restrictions on gathering numbers, events and 

masks etc as well as the obvious personal health and safety ones that we are all responsible for . 

 

If you are feeling unwell (coughs, colds, temperatures etc) - or have been advised to quarantine or isolate 

- or have been to a Covid 19 Exposure site - please do not attend these gatherings 

Refer: https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/ 

 

We are seeking clarity about the General Meeting/AGM for November but our reading of the guidelines 

currently suggests only fully vaccinated members will be able to attend and only limited numbers.   

 

And finally for today - the Shire is updating its Public Toilets and BBQs strategy and invites your feedback 

-  have your say by 12th November 

Public toilets survey 

Public barbecues survey 

If you have any questions, please contact Leonie Brownbill on 5422 0333 or 

email mrsc@mrsc.vic.gov.au. 

Flash News from 
the Secretary,  

https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/
https://mradmc.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=fd12e638e320efad38addc7d7&id=26ee8e77c0&e=7708753b0e
https://mradmc.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=fd12e638e320efad38addc7d7&id=6f78799620&e=7708753b0e
mailto:mrsc@mrsc.vic.gov.au
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 MACEDON RANGES AND DISTRICT MOTOR CLUB INC                

AOOO3800S - ABN 73 536 722 088 

Reg. Address; 10 WEBB CRESCENT   NEW GISBORNE   3438 

Postal Address; PO Box 84, GISBORNE 3438 

President  Adam Furniss         Secretary  Graham Williams 
 

23rd October 2021 

To :      Members 

Macedon Ranges & District Motor Club Inc 

Re:       Annual General Meeting Notice 

Please be advised that the 2021 Annual General Meeting will be held on Wednesday 10th November at 

approximately 8pm (following the October General Meeting). 
 
 At this stage and in line with our understanding of the proposed Covid 19 rules for that date the com-

mittee is planning for the meeting to be in person (with limits)  at the clubrooms and has also sched-

uled a con-current ZOOM ï online meeting.     Details around pre-registration for attendance will be 

forwarded nearer the time.    Nomination and proxy forms are attached. 
 

In accordance with the Constitution of the Club (Rule 77) the club has, where practical, distributed 

this notification by Email to members and made it available on the clubôs Website for download. 

 

Graham Williams 
Secretary MRADMC Inc 

 

 

MACEDON RANGES AND DISTRICT MOTOR CLUB INC  
 

AOOO3800S - ABN 73 536 722 088  
Reg. Address; 10 WEBB CRESCENT NEW GISBORNE 3438  

Postal Address; PO Box 84, GISBORNE 3438  
President Adam Furniss Secretary Graham Williams   

 
Annual General Meeting AGENDA  

 
1. Confirm the minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting  
2. Receive and consider the report of the Committee for the year  

3. Receive and confirm the Financial Statements of the club for the year  
4. Elect the Committee for the coming year  
5. Any motions for consideration as submitted  

 
Meeting conclusion.  

 
 

Picnic at Hanging Rock - Sunday February 13th 2022 
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Macedon Ranges & District Motor Club  

XR GT Quiz 
 

 

1)What was the paint code for GT Gold in the XR ï 

XT GT Series? 

11) There was only one colour for Interior Trim on a 

XR GT what was it? 

a) Black 

b) Grey 

2) How many Gallaher XR GT Specials were built? 

a) 6 

b) 10 

 

12) What month and Year was the public release 

date for the XR GT? 

3) What was the Retail Price of a standard XR GT in        

1966? 

a) $3890 

b) $3670 

 

13) What company made the Instruments (Gauges) 

for the XR GT? 

 

4) What colour was the Bathurst winning XR GT in 

1967? 

 

14) What Brand and Type of Tyres were originally 

fitted to the XR GT? 

5) How many XR GTôs do Ford claim to have built? 

a) 578 

b) 596 

 

15) What years were the XR GTôs Built? 

 

6) Some XR GTs were fitted with the 302 Windsor 

Motors from the Factory. 

 

16) What was unique to the XR GT Manual Shifter 

when compared to a XT GT Manual Shifter?  

 

7) What Brake Horsepower was the XR GT rated at? 

 

17) Where was the Wiper Washer Switch situated in 

a XR GT? 

 

8) What slogan was used by Ford to describe the XR 

Falcon? 

 

18) What was the size of the Rims fitted from the 

Factory on a XR GT and which Company made 

them? 

 

9) XR GTs were fitted with a Single Exhaust System 

from the Factory. 

 

19) How many XR GTs were entered in the 1967 

Bathurst 500-mile Race? 

 

10) List the colours XR GTs were built in other than 

GT Gold. 

20) Ford entered several XR GTs in the 1967 Bath-
urst 500-mile Race - name the 6 Drivers who drove 
them. 
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Dick Van Dyke—100 

Ralph Waite—102 

Jack Lord—101 

Martin Landau—104 

Bernard Kalb—103 

Lynnie Greene—106 

Rob Reiner—105 

Bob Barker—108 

John Amos—107 

Bert Convy—109 

Dan Rather—110 

Richard Crenna—111 

Mike Connors—112 

David Groh –113 

Don Knotts—51 

Lucille Ball—52 

Ed Asner—53 

Jackie Cooper—54 

Esther Rolle—55 

Joan Hackett—56 

Eric Sevareid—57 

Mike Wallace—58 

Sherman Hemsley—59 

Jack Whitaker—60 

Isabel Sanford—61 

Judy Norton Taylor—62 

Bob Denver—63 

Caroll O’Connor—64 

Dwayne Hickman—65 

Richard C. Hottelet—66 

Will Geer—67 

Lesley Stahl—68 

Art Carney—69 

Tony Randall—70 

Bob Newhart—71 

Dick Smothers—72 

Hughes Rudd—73 

Ted Knight—74 

Georgia Engel—75 

Jon Walmsley—76 

Charles Collingwood—77 

Audrey Meadows—78 

Valerie Harper—79  

Julie Kavner—80 

David Harper—81 

Bill Macy - 82 

Ken Berry—83 

Art Linkletter—84  

Glen Campbell—85 

Buddy Ebsen—86 

Michael Learned—87 

John Forsythe—88 

Steve Allen—89 

Carol Burnett—90 

Jim Nabors—91 

Beatrice Arthur—92 

Loretta Swit—93 

Ed Bradley—94 

Andy Griffith—95 

Lee Merriwether—96 

Demond Wilson—97 

Lynda Carter—98 

James Arness—99 

Lassie—1 

Jean Stapleton—2 

Walter Cronkite—3 

Alfred Hitchcock—4 

Mary Tyler Moore—5 

Ellen Corby—6 

Gene Rayburn—7 

Vivian Vance—8 

Milburn Stone—9 

Ann Sothern—10 

Barbara Bain—11 

Nancy Walker—12 

George Burns—13 

Cicely Tyson—14 

Arthur Godfrey—15 

Red Skelton—16  

Gale Storm—17 

Danny Kaye—18 

Sandy Duncan—19 

Telly Savalas—20  

Dale Evans—21  

Roy Rogers—22 

Ken Murray—23 

June Lockhart—24 

Arthur Murray—25 

Kathryn Murray—26 

Eric Scott—27 

Cami Cotler—28 

Bonnie Franklin—29 

William Conrad—30 

Eva Gabor—31 

Allen Funt—32 

Tim Conway—33 

Danny Thomas—34 

Bob Keeshan—35 

Dennis Weaver—36 

Ray Walston—37 

Sally Struthers—38 

Garry Moore—39 

Linda Lavin—40 

Douglas Edwards—41 

Betty  White—42 

Bob Schieffer—43 

Ned Beatty—44 

Charles Kuralt—45 

Arlene Francis—46 

Jamie Farr—47 

Adrienne Barbeau—48 

Vicki Lawrence—49 

Mary McDonough—50 
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News from the outside world! 

Many thanks to Secretary who sourced this article from ABC NEWS, &  Colin Pierce, President WDCVC who also sent me a copy. 

Converting classic cars to electric vehicles is booming in popularity 

At the beginning of winter, Ken Macken took the highway 
out to Chinchilla in Queensland's Western Downs to buy a 
40-year-old ute — a dodgy-looking Datsun upholstered 
with strips of carpet and sheet metal. 
 By the time spring arrived, Mr Macken had converted  

the retro clunker into a snazzy little electric vehicle (EV), able to surge to 100 kilometres per hour in under six 
seconds (something the petrol version would have never achieved).     He dubbed the two-door electric runa-
bout the "Dasla".  

"There's a lot of people out there who love their clas-
sic cars, but don't want the issues of internal combustion 
engines," he says.  

"Old cars look beautiful and new cars 

From suburban garages to professional workshops, Australians are popping car bonnets and stripping out petrol 
and diesel motors, fuel tanks and gear boxes, mufflers and exhausts.    In place of these greasy, soot-stained 
parts, they're installing banks of lithium-ion batteries and small, but powerful, electric motors.    Though not 
cheap, EV conversion, or "electro modding", is booming in popularity.    Often, it's a way of breathing new life into 
beloved older models — a way of having a classic car without the fumes and breakdowns.  

Some hope this change is just the start: they look forward to a time when conversions can be done cheaply and 
at mass scale. They believe that at least some of the petrol cars being sold today may see out their time on the 
road as converted electric ones.    So what does conversion cost and could it work for your car?  

Interest in EV conversions rising 

For years, people weren't interested in EV conversions. 
The change seemed to happen overnight, about 18 
months ago, says Russ Shepherd, a director of a Mel-
bourne EV conversion garage.    "We kept getting asked 
and asked and asked," he says.    These weren't the usual 
hobbyists who "want to put a forklift motor into their 
Hyundai Getz", but people after "high-end conversions".  

"These are customers who want an alternative to Tesla, 
but with the mod cons."  

An MG Roaster in 
the Electric Car Cafe 
workshop, alongside 

a Land Cruiser, 
Range Rover, and 

DeLorean.(Supplied: 
Electric Car Cafe)  

At the same time, James Pauly from Caboolture in Queensland was noticing a similar phenomenon .   His con-
verted VW Beetle was suddenly getting a lot of attention at car meets. There were more EVs on the roads, too. 
A tipping point was reached; a novel gizmo became the future of cars .    "People realise this EV thing is serious, 
it's not going away," says Mr Pauly, who runs a business converting EVs.  

As he points out, replacing a petrol engine with an electric motor is just another form of hot-rodding; incorpo-
rating a newly released auto-technology into a classic car, as a custom modification.  
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Converting classic cars to electric vehiclesñContinued 

"I don't usually get customers who 
aren't a car enthusiast," he says. 
"One of my latest customers came 
to enquire about a VW Beetle con-
version kit and they arrived in 
their bright orange V8 hot rod." 

James Pauly's VW Beetle EV.(Supplied: James Pauly)  The interior has been kept much the same, but with an LCD screen.(Supplied: James Pauly)  

So what does this all cost? 

It's not cheap, warns Chris Jones, national secretary of the Australian Electric Vehicle Association (AEVA).    "If 
you want something that goes more than 150km to a charge and maintains a highway speed, you're going to be 
spending north of $30,000," he says.    "If you want to do a really good conversion of an old car, you're going to 
spend as much money as buying a new electric car."    Mr Macken, for instance, spent about $40,000 on batter-
ies, the electric motor and other parts to both restore and convert his Datsun ute.   "That's restoring a car back 
to brand new," he says.  

Removing the com-
bustion engine from 

the 1981 Datsun.
(Supplied: Ken 

Macken)  

An electric motor 
installed in place of 
a combustion en-
gine in the 1981 

Datsun.(Supplied: 
Ken Macken)  

The Dasla has a range of about 180km, or less than half that of a $44,000 new EV.    The biggest cost, says Tim 
Harrison, who's converted a 1965 Ford Cortina in Brisbane, is the batteries, which are in exceptionally high de-
mand right now.   "I sourced my own batteries by salvaging them from a wrecked Tesla Model X that I bought, 
but not everyone can do that," Mr Harrison says.   "If I had to source them elsewhere, the conversion would 
have added up to about $30,000."    Mr Harrison expects the cost of conversions will fall as batteries get cheap-
er and new EV sales swell the supply of second-hand parts.   "In theory, everything points to it getting cheap-
er," he says. 
 
 
This 1965 Ford Cortina has a power 
socket in place of an exhaust.(Supplied: 
Tim Harrison)  
 

In Part Two Next Month 
 
Which cars are best to con-

vert? 

!ɔȡȺȉ"ŴĜ"̃ȡ ƶƖŴʲ ±Ŵ±lȺȉĜl 

Commodore? 

Cheap mass conversions of 

petrol vehicles? 

Conversion can jeopardise 

warranty. 

Many thanks to Secretary who sourced this article from ABC NEWS, &  Colin Pierce, President WDCVC who also sent me a copy. 
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Copy of a letter from the Cancer Council of Victoria, thanking Pam for her & her team, for the money 
they raised for this years Cancer Council, ‘Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea’ - Brilliant effort  by all in-

volved & also the club for matching the amount raised!! 
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The author of this article is Wallace Wyss who is a portrait painter in oils of classic pre war and post war cars. 
Anyone interested in his automotive art can contact him at mendoart7@gmail.com—Article brought to our 
attention by Ann Jessop—more about this in next months issue of MotorMouth 

Part 2:- Georges Paulin, who was a dentist before the war, dabbled in car de-
sign and one of his designs competed in no less than three 24 Heures du Mans. He 
also was part of the French Resistance. 

Coming to the auto industry as an outsider, he frequently lost in lawsuits when big companies 
copied his designs, thatôs why he kept on working as a dentist.   At the San Marino concourse in 
June 2019 I was admiring a Peugeot he designed, called the DarlôMat Roadster.    Turns out 
Monsieur Emile DarlôMat was a car dealer who liked offering something special.    So Paulin de-
signed a whole series of DarlôMat Peugeots which were built in ô37-ô38, 104 made in all, in road-
ster, convertible and coupe configurations. 

Now comes the sad part. Because he knew people 
at Rolls, and Rolls were building aircraft engines 
(like the Merlin), his name came to British intelli-
gence as a possible supplier of info on what was go-
ing on in occupied France.  Since he was an ama-
teur engineer, he volunteered to make drawings of 
German fortifications in France.    Fellow resistance 
fighters would come to him as dental patients and 
heôd slip them the drawings.    But he was ratted out 
by a fellow employee and shot by the Nazis in ô42, a 
great talent in the automotive world silenced forever 
on March 21, 1942. 
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Laundry Basket Cars  

The next time someone says to you, ‘that vehicle is a basket case’, it 
might pay to get them to be more specific!! 
 
Your average laundry basket and a car, or not two things you would 
consider putting together, but at the turn of the 19th century, apparent-
ly it was all the rage. 
 
.A model such as the French 1897 Hugot (pictured below), made entire-
ly of wicker with a 3.5 horsepower stashed under the seat, would have 
been considered a lightweight, resilient and economical option for early 
car enthusiasts at the time. 

Below is a phot of what was called an, “Electriquette” . It’s 
no Prius but these wicker-bodied electric vehicles were 
zippy little things produced in Los Angeles in 1914 and 
rented out for $1 to visitors of the San Diego Exhibition.  

Pictured below are photos of the ‘Korbwagen’, a 1920’s 
German wicker car, produced by, Hanomag, a budget, 
version of the all-steel model known as 
the  ‘Kommissbrot’.  

After WWII Hanomag ceased making cars, became known for their slightly more durable trucks. 

And we can’t leave out the wicker sidecar, which made for a lighter extension to tag along but not necessarily a safer one…  
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Laundry Basket Cars  

Sadly, the only thing we seem to have like it today, are these custom beach town cars such as the charming Fiat 
Jolly…  

(anyone know what the blue model is below?)  
I suppose with the skill of basket-weaving being 

less common these days, your car entirely made of 
wicker likely wouldn’t fair well at the local body 
shop after a minor scratch or bump on the road!  

But there you have it. Laundry baskets and 
cars. Huh.  

Until next time, stay safe 
Cheers 

Peter 

This is a 97 year old comic about what would happen if 

we all had ‘pocket’ phones!!! 

Nostrodamus Lives!!!! 

https://www.yearly-horoscope.org/nostradamus-

predictions-for-2022/ 
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We don’t just like cars, we like, 

‘anything’ with a motor!,  

 

 

  

 
 
 

  

https://www.shannons.com.au/club/news/retroautos/the-cars-that-saved-vw-and-bmw/ 

Hi, 
The latest edition of Retroautos is now 

online,  featuring the exclusive story and 
many never before published design photoõs 
of GMõs, Phantom concept car.   It was the 

last concept developed by the companyõs leg-
endary styling boss, Bill Mitchell, and was 

supposed to be fully operational. 

Remember when, ‘Masters’ (the 
short lived challenger to Bunnings), 

closed down?   I was looking for 
some wood to make a book shelf & 
I shit you knot, ‘this’ was one of 
the planks for sale.   Naturally I 
decided against buying it, but did 
take a photo of it.   It wasn’t until 
I had another look at this photo 

much later that not only did it still 
remind me of an Alien, but there’s 

a ghost in his right eye!!!! 

click on this LINK to read the story.  

Please stay safe and healthy, 
David 

Website: www.aomc.asn.au  

HELP NEEDED 

Would any members like to get more 

involved with the daily running of the 

Museum? Even if you can only 

spare one day a month it could be an 

interesting day to help on duty with 

visitors, or get stuck in around 

the maintenance of the building and 

gardens, or if you prefer maybe working 

on the preservation of the 

collection in our workshop. We have a 

friendly crowd already but we can al-

ways use more help. If 

interested contact one of the committee 

to discuss the possibilities. 

Hi, 
The previous edition of Retroautos is also 
online,  featuring the cars that saved VW 

and BMW.   It might just surprise you 
which ones did!!  

Please click on the link below to read the, Ψbehind-the-scenesΩΣ story of the 

internal politics which prevented it from ever being more than a concept. 

https://www.shannons.com.au/club/news/retroautos/the-phantom-bill-mitchells-last-gift/ 

https://www.shannons.com.au/club/news/retroautos/the-cars-that-saved-vw-and-bmw/
https://asn.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4a1da52f0762acf1f4f44466d&id=22b05fc9d2&e=b465dda3fa
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Stop Press! 

News from the outside world! 

 
Entries are now open for the weeklong 16th National  
Chrysler Rally to be held in Wangaratta,  
from 25th September to 2nd October 2022.  
 
This event is held every three years,  
somewhere around the country, and this 
time it will be held in Wangaratta, Victoria,  
an area notorious for its Ned Kelly  
bushranger past.  
 
To enter go to :- 
www.chryslerclubvic.org.au/nationals    (2) 

For the tech minded, (ask your grandchildren) 

ΨWhatΩs AppΩ culls millions 
 

Popular messaging app, ‘WhatsApp’, will stop working on millions of older smartphones in less than a 
month.   The Facebook owned app which regularly phases out support for older devices, will unleash 

it’s latest cull by November 1st, meaning the app will stop working on 53 older smartphone models.  It 
has also taken steps to block those smartphones from being able to continue to use the service   Affect-

ed users won’t be able to receive messages unless they update their devices or buy new ones.   The 
tech giant has warned Android & Apple users they should urgently update their software. 

Source:- Herald Sun, Tuesday October 2021, Page 5 

 

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/579ae8c9725e25911c587e32/t/615f829929a14176320c3a6f/1633649314454/40+CMA+reduced.pdf 
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 www.australianmotorlifemuseum.com  

Whether you’re looking for cheap petrol, diesel, premium unleaded 
98 or a range of other fuels, our price map will show you where to 
find the cheapest place near you to fill up. Prices are continuously 
updated and you can see the highest price for fuel, the lowest price, 
and the price that you should avoid paying above. You need never 
be ripped off on petrol prices again! 

Stay up to date on fuel prices across Victoria 

https://www.racv.com.au/on-the-road/driving-maintenance/fuel-prices.html#par_fuelprice 

https://chryslerclubvic.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=75328707b089bc1f04fd6db32&id=c14fc3b950&e=02c6f22751
http://www.australianmotorlifemuseum.com/
https://www.racv.com.au/on-the-road/driving-maintenance/fuel-prices.html#par_fuelprice
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Wednesday September the 22nd was a remarkable day.    The planet aligned for our Vernal Equinox, there was pub-
lic disorder on the streets of Melbourne, nearby tectonic plate edges crunched and moved, but the more significant 
event of the day was the resumption of our club's Mid Week Run.  

A picnic in the median strip at Lancefield was the chosen destination.    Soon after 9 am I struggled to fire up my 
little blue club car, which was sulky and uncooperative after a few months of neglect, and ran it up the yard towards 
the hose to sluice off the dust.    I  switched it off,  jumped out, and then stopped in my tracks, as the little thing was 
still rattling and squeaking.    Huh? Then my neighbours ran outside wide eyed and told me their house was shaking.  

Was this an auspicious start to the day?    My odometer counted off 43 miles through a sunny morning to Lance-
field, but I became confused and curious on arrival.    There was a group gathered at a picnic table who waved at me 
as I drove in, near a neat green Austin A90, a burgundy Kombi, and a dazzling red Healy 100/4, none of which I rec-
ognized as our club cars.    I went to join them, but they turned out to be another local club out on a drive.    They 
were a friendly and cheerful lot who pointed me further along the street.   

So I found our friendly and cheerful lot.    It was good to catch up again as we spaced ourselves around the rotunda 
and tackled thermoses and sandwiches, and Elizabeth handed around some very tasty home made fruit cake.   Two 
more extraordinary and remarkable things were to be noted.    There was a clear majority of Wolseley's present, 
with Colin and Barbara's 15/60 and my 1500 achieving marque domination of the event.    But far more mysterious 
and fascinating was the opportunity to examine a car that was clearly a time traveller.  

Wayne’s Triumph Dolomite Sprint may as well have popped through an interstellar black hole and avoided nearly 
50 years of ageing, and presents as shiny, sharp and - well, I hesitate to say, flawless as it is a 70's Leyland product - 
as the day it came from the showroom.    No stone chips on the lustrous original paint, factory decals intact, tight 
and aligned doors, and a deep black sheen with immaculate stitching on the vinyl roof - all very spooky.    Then 
Lancefield local Robbie showed up in his 20's Dodge and gave each of us re - emerging Mid Week Runners a sack of 
his spuds, and as the week went on I had them steamed , baked and mashed and they were delicious.   

And so it was a fairly low key but happy event.    We regionals spared a thought for all of our urban club members 
still confined, we compared our double vax stories, and recounted the mornings' earth moving experiences.    

 Thanks to Peter and Pam for getting us out and about again, and may we all rendezvous with their red Pontiac 
again soon 

More from the mid -week runners! 

(22nd September) 

Article & photos thanks to 

Greg Brown 
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Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

1  

Melbourne Cup 

Day 

3 4 Guy Fawkes 

Night 6 7 

National  

re-cycling week 
9 AGM 

Remembrance 

Day 12 13 World Diabetes 

Day 

15 16 17 18  20  

Cars óNô Coffee 

22 23  

Mid Week Run 
   27 28 

29 30      

10th November Club Meeting followed by AGM More than likely online at this stage 

11th November Remembrance Day Lest we forget 

21st November Cars óNô Coffee Usual time & Place 

24th November Mid Week Run TBA & confirmed 

   

December 2021 
Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

   

Meeting 
2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 
 

Christmas 
 Party 

20 21 22 23 24  26 

27 28 29 30    

November 2021 
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Anyone Interested in a 1948 Sunbeam Talbot as a project? 

Contact the owner directly to discuss and obtain additional information.   Owners name: Rob Langley 
Contact: langleyrob@hotmail.com Mobile 0427 443 161 

Vehicle was last registered in 1969 and has been locked up in a shed all 
the time, the biggest problem was the animals got into and had a feast. 
The speedometer reads about 53000 miles.     Engine runs and I have 
completely gone over it.     There are also service books and a lot of work-
shop manuals.     There is some rust in the óAô pillar, (I think from the drain 
pipes for the sun roof), also some rust behind the rear seat but an easy 
repair.  Many thanks. Rob Langley Price $2,000 negotiable. 

Werribee & District Collectable Vehicle Club (Inc.) W.D.C.V.C.     (3) 

Did you know? 

“Local Zone” in respect of a vehicle 
means the area within a radius of 100 

metres 
from the entrance of the club permitted 
vehicle’s garage address on a public road 

(within the meaning of the Road Man-
agement Act 2004)  

mailto:langleyrob@hotmail.com
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https://www.shannons.com.au/club/news/retroautos/sunbeam-venezia-rootes-canal-pain/ 

2015 


